Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 2nd September 2013 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell

Allen 


Collier

Sinclair

D Smith 


Forrester 

In attendance:

CC I Seccombe & DC Roache
Apologies:

Cllr Paxton

Public 


3
Minutes: Agreed and signed
	Matters Arising:
Flooding in Smarts Lane and Badgers Lane
The meeting agreed to deal with this item first due to CC Seccombe’s limited availability on this occasion. Cllr Forrester reported that the gulley on Poolgate side of the road has still not been cleared.  CC Seccombe assured the meeting the County Council is aware of the problem and site is on the list for gulley cleaning and jetting. 
Regarding Badgers Lane, CC Seccombe informed the parish council that Nigel Chetwynd from CC Highways and Michael Green, the Flood Risk and Water Management Manager had visited the site again and met the owners at Southwold, through which the problem outlet pipe flows. CC Seccombe reported that the property owners used sandbags and are now saying the problem is manageable and also that they are not prepared for additional flood defence works to be carried out on their property.

CC Seccombe further reported that the two County Council officers now believe that although a large quantity of water does sometimes collect at the site, after it reaches a certain height it disperses of its own accord. In addition they confirmed that, following a final check on levels and slope in Badgers Lane, they will replace the failed storm drain without increasing the capacity of the outlet pipe. The work will involve digging up parts of village green and Cllr Sewell suggested the parish council give permission for this. This was agreed. Cllr Forrester to notify the County Council officers.
Finally CC Seccombe said that although the property owners were within their rights to refuse additional drainage works on their property they have riparian responsibility to maintain the existing drain and had confirmed they will do so.

Cllr Forrester restated his non-pecuniary interest as a resident of Badgers Lane, as did DC Roache, but added he felt what was being proposed went against the logic of what had been said previously and that the problem was being ignored rather than managed. Parish councillors generally agreed with this but felt in the circumstances the proposed work should proceed and the situation kept under review.    
Cllrs Seccombe and Forrester to inform the County Council of the discussion.

Whilst expressing concern at the outcome, Cllr Forrester wished to record thanks to CC Seccombe for arranging the meeting and keeping the pressure on the County Council. Cllr Sewell agreed.

Rent Review on agricultural land owned by Parish Council

Cllr Sinclair declared an interest.   The rent is currently £630 per year.   Cllr Sewell said that we have a duty to get this reviewed periodically and this should be fair to all. Cllr Sewell suggested the parish council appoint a firm to use professional judgement and assess if the rents are commercial so that the parish council then make a decision as to how to proceed.   

It was agreed that the Clerk should ask Marcus Faulkner from Sheldon Bosley to undertake a rent review.    

It was also agreed that the previous Clerk should be asked for the details of tenancy agreement.

Election of Parish Councillor

Notice will be put on to the Parish Notice board on Tuesday 3rd September.  

Cllr Forrester asked whether the new councillor could be Tysoe’s representative for the broadband campaign.   Cllr Sewell felt parish councillors had more than enough to do already and it was agreed this should be done a by a member of the public. It was agreed to place a notice on the parish council noticeboard and in the Tysoe Record.
Flooding in Tysoe
Cllr Forrester had circulated a flooding aide memoire.    

It was agreed that in future when significant planning applications are received, a copy of the flooding paper should be submitted with along with the Parish Council’s comments 

Matters for Discussion:

Jubilee Tree

Trees have been ordered and so we need to decide where they are going to be planted.  The Red Oak and Hornbeam going to be placed on playing field but need to decide where the Jubilee Tree is going.   Debate took place and it was agreed that the Tree Committee would make the final decision as to the siting of the Jubilee Tree, taking into account access, distance from buildings and potential vandalism.

Village Website

Parish Clerk had held an initial meeting with Stratford District Council and they were commencing work on the village website.   

The application for lottery funding would be completed and sent off by the end of the week. 

The Clerk would then start making contact with other village groups to see how they wanted their website to be represented on the village website.   It was also agreed that the Clerk would try and contact the Village Hall about the forthcoming photograph competition to see if any of the photographs could be used on the village website

Gateways to sports field 

On going

Village speed limits 
Notices had gone up regarding changes to speed limits around the village.  However, the Shenington and Epwell Road speed limits were not included.   CC Seccombe had emailed about this but had received no response.   The Parish Council asked if the email could be resent.   A query was also raised at just how many speed signs where going to be placed around the village and where they all appropriate and necessary?
Bus Shelter
DC Roache has had discussions with the residents in the Middleton Close area, and these were mostly favourable although there were a few concerns regarding vandalism.    The idea of a bus shelter was picked up in the village plan but the views in this were very mixed.      

Sent for a brochure, the one that looks the most appropriate was the Littlethorpe Cropston shelter, which is £4,500, although the fitted cost of this was considerably more.  DC Roache advised that there are some grants available for villages that have taken development.   

DC Roache will see if any grants are available to help with the costs of this.   PC agreed that DC Roache would come back with a site and details of any grant that may be available.  
	Action

CC Seccombe
Cllr Forrester
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Seccombe
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Tree Committee

Clerk

Cllr Allen

CC Seccombe

DC Roache

	Planning
Application 13/01289/LBC – Herberts Farm Cottage – Agreed make no representation
Application 13/01515/LBC -  Home Farm – Permission granted.
A discussion took place regarding the Pendleton Field applications and the various other applications that are coming forward.   

Have a separate meeting to discuss housing strategy
	Clerk

	Receive and Consider any correspondence
Email from Ian Thornhill was read out.  Tysoe Parish Council agree that we need to have more houses but need to get a date and discuss the whole planning and housing needs for the village.  Email Mr Thornhill and thank him for his comments and ask if he has any recommendations regarding locations.
Email from Jason Tait from Gladman Developments was read out and a debate took place as to how the Parish Council might respond.  It was agreed that at the consultation meeting the Parish Councillors gave considerable feedback and will wait giving any further comment until any planning application is received, if indeed one is submitted.

Read out a letter from Wellan.  It was agreed that a letter should be sent thanking Wellan for their interest.   The Parish Council is always open to any specific interesting comments but as a Parish Council we will comment as and when things come up in the normal course of planning.

A circular regarding the Lighthorne Heath development had been circulated to the Parish Council and this was discussed.   DC Roache said that she urged the Parish council to comment on the proposals bearing mind the Lighthorne proposal could go a long way to achieving Stratford DC’s housing targets and so take some pressure off the villages.   Following on from the debate it was agreed that the Tysoe Parish Council did support the application.

A letter had been received from Methodist Church regarding contribution to the car park.   Unfortunately whilst the Parish Council appreciate the problem we do not have the funds to make a contribution.
	Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

	Financial Administration

A VAT refund for £1564.19 had been received for the year ended 31st March 2013 and a further VAT reclaim for the year ended 31st March 2012 for £1222.04 has been made but not yet received.

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Allen and seconded by Cllr Forrester

  Paul Pitts                                                         £104.00

  Thomas Fox                                                    £585.60

  MFM Services                                                £540.00

  Independent Memorial Inspection                £3660.00

	

	AOB 
Willow branches opposite Hopkins farm overhanging the road and sometimes falling off. Can we send a note to the owners of the Orchards and ask them to deal with this.

On the site of the stables next to the burial ground they appear to be doing work that was not part of the planning approval.   DC Roache was asked to have a word with the enforcement officer.

A street light was not working in Middleton Close.   DC Roache to report this to Stratford District Council 

Skateboard ramp needs a bit of refurbishment will be approximately £100.   Agreed work should be undertaken.

Ash Trees in the playing field a lot of debris coming off and this could do damage.   

Agreed every autumn this should be looked at by tree committee.   Cllr Sinclair will deal with this.

Playing field hedges need cutting, ask Pete Paxton about undertaking this work.

A quote for £280 had been received to deal with the tree in Jeffs close but Cllr Sinclair has spoken to the gentleman who lives in the house on the corner and he thought the Estate might own the tree   The Estate are going to look at this and come back to the Parish Council.

Can the Parish council look at the over hanging trees and brambles in Middleton Close, DC Roache has spoken to the letting agent and it was agreed that this would be done.

A comment was made regarding Orbit Housing selling off houses in the village but DC Roache responded that Orbit is investing the money in houses elsewhere.

A report had been received from Stratford District Council regarding broken glass at the bottom of the slide in the children’s play area.   Mrs Allen had removed the glass and the Parish Council would like to thank her for removing this hazard from a play area.
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	Public Participation

Pot hole in Middleton Close now very deep.  The Clerk agreed to report this but a reminder that residents can report these directly to Warwickshire County Council.   You can report them on-line at www.warwickshire.gov.uk/potholes  or email them on countyhighways@warwickshire.gov.uk  or by telephone Monday to Friday 8am to 8pm or Saturday 9am to 4pm on 01926 412515.

A resident commented on a broadband package that they were receiving which allowed them to run 5 laptops for a fee of £18 per month and that if the Parish Council were prepared to let the provider put up an aerial they could receive £1500 per year. 

A resident stated that the Parish Council really needed to take onboard what had been said about future planning applications.   The Parish Council responded by stating that the village had already taken quite a lot of development and any planning proposals had to be right for the village.  

A query was raised regarding salt bins and which was the most economic way bins or bags.  DC Roache would see what Stratford District Council was going to do.  


	Clerk
DC Roache

	Next meeting will be held on Monday 7th October 2013  Agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 27th September 2013

Meeting Closed at 9.15pm

	


